
 

 

  
LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 

 
STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 

 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Environment, Councillor Colin Smith has made the following 
executive decision:  
 
 

WASTE SITE SUPERVISORS 
 

Reference Report: 
Waste Site Supervisors    
 
 
Decision: 
 
That the proposed contract variation to facilitate the transfer of staff from the 
Council to Veolia be approved.  
 
Reasons: 
 

It is proposed that Veolia takes responsibility for providing the Site Supervisor function 
at the Council’s Household Waste Recycling Centres at Waldo Road and 
Churchfields Road with two members of staff transferring to Veolia under TUPE 
arrangements. A contract variation will allow Veolia to charge the Council for this 
service, but efficiency savings will accrue to the Council.   
 
The proposed decision was scrutinised by the Environment PDS Committee on 19th 
November 2013 and the Committee supported the proposal. 
 
 
 

………………………………………….. 
Councillor Colin Smith  
Portfolio Holder for Environment 
 

Mark Bowen 

Director of Corporate Services 
Bromley Civic Centre 
Stockwell Close 
Bromley BR1 3UH 
 

Date of Decision:   4 Dec 2013 

Implementation Date (subject to call-in):   11 Dec 2013  
Decision Reference:   ENV13018 

 
 


